## ST. MARY MAGDALENE C OF E SCHOOL

Mrs Claire Harrison and Mrs Victoria Wainwright

FEDERATION EXECUTIVE CO-HEADTEACHERS

WOOLWICH CAMPUS

Excellence through innovation, founded in faith since 1840.

Dear Parents/Carers.

Welcome to the new school year. We hope you have had a very enjoyable festive break and everyone is eager to return to school.

During this term we will be covering the following topics:

	Spring Term 1: <b>Medicine through time -</b> We look into how medicine has evolved through the ages and how it is relevant today.	Spring Term 2: <b>People on the edge –</b> We look into what migration means and how we can promote inclusion in society and around the world.
English	A Time travel narrative	Leaflet and Monologue
Maths	Ratio, Algebra and Decimals	FDP (Fraction, decimal and percentages), Area, perimeter and volume and statistics
RE	Buddhism	The Christian message over 2000 years
Science	Animals including humans	Animals including humans
PE	Netball and Dance	Netball and Dance

English, Geography, DT, PSHE and Computing objectives will be met through the creative curriculum, linking these subjects to the theme. Math objectives are met through the White Rose Maths Hub schemes of learning and Music follows the Charanga scheme.

Homework will be based on the CGP books the children have been allocated. Ensure the children practice the Times tables daily on TT Rockstars. Homework tasks should be submitted as they are finished and will be marked and returned promptly, on Fridays. Spelling tests will be completed on Fridays. The spelling list is on the school website.

PE for Walker is on Monday morning (outdoor) and Friday afternoon (indoor); for Einstein it is Tuesday morning (outdoor) and Wednesday afternoon (indoor). Please ensure your child has appropriate kit for indoor and outdoor lessons and all items are labelled. Earrings should not be worn on these days and no other jewellery should be worn to school.

Reading takes place daily in the classroom and books are changed every Friday. Your child will have opportunities to choose a variety of reading books throughout the term. These books should be brought home and the reading record should be completed when your child reads. Please encourage your child to read daily at home and record it in their reading records. Reading records and books cost a lot of money to replace, therefore we will continue to charge for any lost reading records or books accordingly.

Throughout the year, trips will be organised for the children and details will be sent nearer the time. As always, we need parent volunteers in order for these trips to take place. We will give you as much notice as possible beforehand.

If you wish to contact us, please make an appointment via the office. We are usually available before 8.30 a.m. or after school.

We look forward to working with you to support your child on their learning journey.

Kind regards, Miss Omojafo and Mrs Virdee

ST MARY MAGDALENE C OF E SCHOOL **WOOLWICH CAMPUS** 

Kingsman Street London SE18 5PW





020 8854 3531